
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, January 23, 2018, 8:30am
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Christopher Harlow, Vice-Chair, Noreen Donahue, Clerk, Ann Howe, Peter Hughes
Also present:  Larry Ballantine, BoS Liaison, Dan Pelletier, Water Superintendent, Peter deBakker
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Sharon Pfleger, Acting Chair.  This meeting was taped for Channel 18.
II. Public Comment 

None at this time. 
III. Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 1/10/18:    Motion to approve by Chris Harlow




Seconded by Peter Hughes

Vote: Yes-5 No-0
IV. Updates from Town Administrator
The Town Administrator had a scheduling conflict and was not able to attend this meeting.

V. Election of Officers

Peter Hughes proposed and made a motion for the following slate of officers:


Sharon Pfleger 
- Chairman



Chris Harlow   
-  Vice-Chairman



Noreen Donahue 
- Clerk

Motion was seconded by Ann Howe.

Vote: Yes-5 No-0
VI. Old Business
Dan Pelletier said that there was a site, HarwichGIS.com for maps that may be helpful.  Dan also said that the Water Dept was looking into specific consumption data for the East Harwich target area.  Peter Hughes asked if Dan knew if there had been any conversations with the businesses in the target area, such as Stop & Shop.  Dan was not aware of any at this time.

A discussion was held about the questions that were raised at the Jan. 16th Informational Meeting.  It was agreed that the content of the May 2018 Town Meeting article will determine the Committee’s schedule and priorities.  
A discussion of the planned monthly evening meetings was held, with tentative dates being the third Thursdays of each month.  At this time the Committee plans to summarize about 10 bullets of information listing the facts that the Committee has learned since the Informational Meeting.  Peter Hughes and Noreen Donahue will compile that list after the Feb. 6th Wastewater Support Committee meeting.  In addition, the Committee will take questions from the public.

As this was an “action plan” there was a discussion as to tracking items needing action and follow-up.  It was decided that the Chair would keep that list of “Action Plans”.  
VII. New Business 
The make-up and organization of the Town website documents was discussed.  The consensus was that rather than a list of documents, there should be categories of issues to make it easier for the public to find the data they are seeking.  Sharon Pfleger and Ann Howe will draft potential website “buckets”.
The Committee will continue to refine a list of questions from the public originating from the Jan. 16th Informational Meeting.  Areas of concern at this time are:

· When will the designation of the Phase II target area be finalized?

· How can residents get more help related to optimum hook-up design?

· Since most septic systems and waste pipes are in the back of the homes involved, what is the impact on costs and property of that layout?

· CDM surveyors measured grade only to front of home, not the back.  What will that impact?
Peter Hughes left the meeting at 10:00 AM; Chris Harlow left at 10:05 AM.
There was a discussion of the plan to assume responsibility for the “Wastewater Moments”.  These were brief educational pieces that were an agenda item at the BoS meetings for some time.  The Committee is scheduled to take over those agenda items in the near future and present informational segments regularly at BoS meetings.  It was agreed that committee members will have potential topics ready for discussion at the Feb. 6, 2018 meeting.  

All other agenda items were tabled for a future meeting.

VIII. Next Meeting Date
Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 6, 2018 at 8:30 a.m. in Town Hall.
IX. Adjournment
10:45 AM
Minutes submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


